
Mr. Erwin Milling 
Wilbar Photoengraving Chapel 
85 Old Kings Highway North 
Darien, Connecticut 06820 

Dear Mr . Milling: 

July 14, 1979 

We gratefully acknowledge the generous d nation of $25.00 (twenty­
five dollars} which the staff members of Wilb r Photoengraving Chapel 
kindly gave to St. Vartan Armenian Cathedral in memory of the late Mr. 
Garabed Papazian. 

We have sent an acknowledgment letter to Mr. Warren Alexanian, 
as you requested. 

Receipt No.29984 is enclosed herewith. 

Enclosure 

With pr yers, 

Father hajag Barsamian 
Acting anon Sacrist 


